                          MINUTES OF  SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
HELD ON MONDAY,  5th OCTOBER 2020
Those present:


            Debbie Cock
Michael Mackender (Chairman)

Paul Brown

Sylvia East (Parish Clerk)                           Andrew Butcher (Vice Chairman)



The Chairman thanked all present for attending

Apologies
There were no apologies
Declaration of Interest
There were no declarations of interest
Signing of the Previous Minutes
Minutes of the meeting held on the 3rd August were signed as a true copy of what transpired
Parish Clerk’s Report
The Parish Clerk reported on the  ‘drive’ over land previously believed to be owned by the Parish Council.  Following further research it was discovered the land was not transferred to Parish Council ownership. The Parish Clerk ascertained that a map handed to her as the ‘bible’ of land ownership, was incorrect . It was agreed the Parish Clerk would obtain a hard copy of the Land RegistryTitle map and update the Legal Files.  It was agreed a letter be sent to Forestry England to clarify matters..  Interested parties have been contacted.   

The Chairman asked whether there are any matters on which the Parish Councillor’s would like to report 
· Debbie Cock reminded the Parish Council regarding the Precept. A 5% increase was agreed.
· Debbie Cock raised the isssue of Remembrance Sunday- With Covid restrictions 30 people are allowed in Church or an outside service. The Chairman asked if the Parish Council would purchase a Wreath and this was agreed.
· Debbie Cock raised the issue of Zoom meetings and mentioned WSCC are offering  funding to Council’s. . It was appreciated our small Council would need to join the the technological stream, eventually, but not at this time.  Further discussion took place on making the Parish Council ‘user friendly’ and an idea was put forward by Debbie Cock of a ‘Welcome Pack’ for all newcomers. The idea was well received.  This would be  kept simple and contain details of the Parish Council, the Village Hall, Breckland Club, Church, Defibrillator and use of the telephone box as a library, plus any other useful information.  
· Paul Brown said  it was so nice to see Ms Lloyd had made an excellent job of clearing the overhanging vegetation from her garden.  He also mentioned not having received anything further from  WSCC regarding the complaints of overhanging branches, and the Parish Clerk concurred she too had received no further correspondence.
· An issue had been put forward regarding children riding on small motorbikes on the Village Green. Village Greens by law should not have motorised vehicles on them without permission.  Such permission is given for arranged events.  When the Village Green is used for an event via the Parish Council or the Village Hall, Public Liability is in place through the Organiser, the Parish Council or the Village Hall. It was agreed  a letter should be sent explaining the Parish Council position regarding this matter.  
The Chairman confirmed date of the next  meeting  on the 14th December 2020
Chairman closed the  Meeting at 7.50pm
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